

President Road | Aylesbury | Buckinghamshire | HP18 0YA Tel: 01296 326320 | e-mail: admin@greenridgeacademy.co.uk | Website: www.greenridgeacademy.co.uk | Twitter: @GreenRidgeR2

Headteacher: Mr. Aaron Wanford MA, B.Ed. (Hons), NPQH

Wednesday, 6th June 2018

Safeguarding your personal information – Parent and Pupil Privacy Notice

Dear Parents and Carers.

It is your right to be aware how the academy uses your personal information and it is our responsibility to make sure we handle any data you share with us fairly, lawfully and securely. That is why, in line with the new data privacy regulations (GDPR) taking effect from the end of May, we are writing to you to explain how we will continue to safeguard your information.

Personal information is any information that identifies you and relates to you. The academy's primary reason for using your personal information is to provide an education for your child. Personal information may come from a number of sources, for example:

- We may obtain information about you from admissions forms
- We may get information from professionals, such as doctors and local authorities
- We may have photographs of children at academy events to use on the website or social media.

In accordance with our legal obligations, we will also share information with third parties, such as local authorities, Ofsted and the Department for Education.

We strongly recommend that you read the full version of the Pupil and Parent Privacy Notice which can be found on the REAch2 website at www.reach2.org/governance-policy/policies/. You can also find a copy on our own website here. It sets out in detail the rights that you have to your information, what decisions you can make, for how long an academy retains your personal information and our legal grounds for using your personal information.

Requests and enquiries concerning the academy's uses of your personal data should be addressed to the academy in the first instance. Any queries relating to the Trust's approach to the GDPR may be addressed to Peter Noskiw, Interim Data Protection Officer for REAch2 Multi Academy Trust. He can be contacted at peter.noskiw@reach2.org.

Yours faithfully,

Mr. Aaron Wanford Headteacher

A. A. Warford.

